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A FINAL RECKONING A TALE OF BUSH LIFE IN AUSTRALIA
Quoth Omar, "O Jerir, keep the fear of God before thine eyes and say nought but the truth." And Jerir recited the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? How
many a friend, for money's sake, hath companied with me!.Upon the parting day our loves from us did fare, iii. 114..? ? ? ? ? Then sent I speech to
thee in verses such as burn The heart; reproach therein was none nor yet unright;.?THE NINTH OFFICER'S STORY..Then she took leave of me
and I of her, after I had strained her to my bosom and embraced her and we had kissed awhile. So she went away and I abode expecting the
appointed day, till it came, when I arose and went forth, intending for the trysting-place; but a friend of mine met me by the way [and would have
me go home with him. So I accompanied him to his house] and when I came up [into his sitting-chamber] he locked the door on me and went forth
to fetch what we might eat and drink. He was absent till mid-day, then till the hour of afternoon-prayer, whereat I was sore disquieted. Then he was
absent till sundown, and I was like to die of chagrin and impatience; [and indeed he returned not] and I passed my night on wake, nigh upon death,
for that the door was locked on me, and my soul was like to depart my body on account of the tryst..The Khalif laughed at his speech and said, "By
Allah, this is none other than a pleasant tale! Tell me thy story and the cause." "With all my heart," answered Aboulhusn. "Know, O my lord, that
my name is Aboulhusn el Khelia and that my father died and left me wealth galore, of which I made two parts. One I laid up and with the other I
betook myself to [the enjoyment of the pleasures of] friendship [and conviviality] and consorting with comrades and boon-companions and with
the sons of the merchants, nor did I leave one but I caroused with him and he with me, and I spent all my money on companionship and good cheer,
till there remained with me nought [of the first half of my good]; whereupon I betook myself to the comrades and cup-companions upon whom I
had wasted my wealth, so haply they might provide for my case; but, when I resorted to them and went round about to them all, I found no avail in
one of them, nor broke any so much as a crust of bread in my face. So I wept for myself and repairing to my mother, complained to her of my case.
Quoth she, 'On this wise are friends; if thou have aught, they make much of thee and devour thee, but, if thou have nought, they cast thee off and
chase thee away.' Then I brought out the other half of my money and bound myself by an oath that I would never more entertain any, except one
night, after which I would never again salute him nor take note of him; hence my saying to thee, 'Far be it that what is past should recur!' For that I
will never again foregather with thee, after this night.".? ? ? ? ? Lovely with longing for its love's embrace, The fear of his estrangement makes it
lean..N.B.-The Roman numerals denote the volume, the Arabic the page.So the man returned to his lodging and going in to his slave-girl, said to
her, "O Sitt el Milah, I went out on thine occasion and there met me the young man of Damascus, and he saluted me and saluteth thee. Indeed, he
seeketh to win thy favour and would fain be a guest in our dwelling, so thou mayst let him hear somewhat of thy singing." When she heard speak of
the young Damascene, she gave a sob, that her soul was like to depart her body, and answered, saying, "He knoweth my plight and is ware that
these three days past I have eaten not nor drunken, and I beseech thee, O my lord, by the Great God, to accomplish the stranger his due and bring
him to my lodging and make excuse to him for me.".One day, as I was thus feigning sleep, I felt a hand in my lap, and in it a magnificent purse. So
I seized the hand and behold, it was that of a fair woman. Quoth I to her, "O my lady, who art thou?" And she said, "Rise [and come away] from
here, that I may make myself known to thee." So I arose and following her, fared on, without tarrying, till she stopped at the door of a lofty house,
whereupon quoth I to her,"O my lady, who art thou? Indeed, thou hast done me kindness, and what is the reason of this?" "By Allah," answered
she, "O Captain Mum, I am a woman on whom desire and longing are sore for the love of the daughter of the Cadi Amin el Hukm. Now there was
between us what was and the love of her fell upon my heart and I agreed with her upon meeting, according to possibility and convenience. But her
father Amin el Hukm took her and went away, and my heart cleaveth to her and love-longing and distraction are sore upon me on her
account.".When came the time [of the accomplishment] of the foreordered fate and the fortune graven on the forehead and there abode for the boy
but ten days till the seven years should be complete, there came to the mountain hunters hunting wild beasts and seeing a lion, gave chase to him.
He fled from them and seeking refuge in the mountain, fell into the pit in its midst. The nurse saw him forthright and fled from him into one of the
closets; whereupon the lion made for the boy and seizing upon him, tore his shoulder, after which he sought the closet wherein was the nurse and
falling upon her, devoured her, whilst the boy abode cast down in a swoon. Meanwhile, when the hunters saw that the lion had fallen into the pit,
they came to the mouth thereof and heard the shrieking of the boy and the woman; and after awhile the cries ceased, whereby they knew that the
lion had made an end of them..Death, The Man whose Caution was the Cause of his, i. 291..When he saw those many bones, he rejoiced therein
with an exceeding joy and carried away what he had a mind to thereof. Then we returned to his house and he entreated me with increased favour
and said to me, 'Verily, O my son, thou hast directed us to a passing great gain, may God requite thee with all good! Thou art free for the sake of
God the Most High. Every year these elephants used to kill of us much people on account of these bones; but God delivered thee from them and
thou hast done us good service in the matter of these bones, of which thou hast given us to know; wherefore thou meritest a great recompense, and
thou art free.' 'O my lord,' answered I, 'may God free thy neck from the fire! I desire of thee that thou give me leave to return to my own country.'
'So be it,' replied he; 'but we have a fair, on occasion whereof the merchants come hither to us and take of us these elephants' bones. The time of the
fair is now at hand, and when they come to us, I will send thee with them and give thee somewhat to bring thee to thine own country.'.? ? ? ? ? Him
with my life I'd ransom whose rigours waste away My frame and cause me languish; yet, if he would but hear,.Khalif, El Mamoun El Hakim bi
Amrillah, The Merchant of Cairo and the Favourite of the, iii. 171..Bibers el Bunducdari and the Sixteen Officers of Police, El Melik ez Zahir
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Rukneddin, ii. 117..Now there was in the house a ram, with which the Persian used to butt, and when he saw what the woman did, he thought she
would butt with him; so he broke his halter and running at her, butted her and broke her head. She fell on her back and cried out; whereupon the
Persian started up from sleep in haste and seeing the singing-girl [cast down on her back] and the singer with his yard on end, said to the latter, 'O
accursed one, doth not what thou hast already done suffice thee?' Then he beat him soundly and opening the door, put him out in the middle of the
night..After that I tarried till three days had elapsed, when 1 went to the bath and changing my clothes, betook myself to her house, but found the
door locked and covered with dust. So I questioned the neighbours of her and they said, "This house hath been empty these many days; but three
days agone there came a woman with an ass, and yesternight, at eventide, she took her gear and went away." So I turned back, confounded in my
wit, and every day [after this, for many a day,] I inquired of the inhabitants [of the street] concerning her, but could light on no tidings of her. And
indeed I marvelled at the eloquence of her tongue and [the readiness of] her speech; and this is the most extraordinary of that which hath betided
me.'.? ? ? ? ? Exalted mayst thou be above th' empyrean heaven of joy And may God's glory greater grow and more exalted aye!.The
Twenty-Second Night of the Month..? ? ? ? ? k. The Prisoner and how God gave him Relief . cccclxxxv.Then she took the lute and smote thereon,
after the fashion she had learnt from the Sheikh Iblis, so that Er Reshid's wit was dazed for excess of delight and his understanding was confounded
for joy; after which she improvised and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? g. The Fuller and his Wife dcccxcvi.?Story of the Unlucky
Merchant..Then she turned and saw within the chamber an old man, comely of hoariness, venerable of aspect, who was dancing on apt and goodly
wise, a dance the like whereof none might avail unto. So she sought refuge with God the Most High from Satan the Stoned (193) and said, 'I will
not give over what I am about, for that which God decreeth, He carrieth into execution.' Accordingly, she went on singing till the old man came up
to her and kissed the earth before her, saying, 'Well done, O Queen of the East and the West! May the world be not bereaved of thee! By Allah,
indeed thou art perfect of qualities and ingredients, O Tuhfet es Sudour! (194) Dost thou know me?' 'Nay, by Allah,' answered she; 'but methinks
thou art of the Jinn.' Quoth he, 'Thou sayst sooth; I am the Sheikh Aboultawaif (195) Iblis, and I come to thee every night, and with me thy sister
Kemeriyeh, for that she loveth thee and sweareth not but by thy life; and her life is not pleasant to her, except she come to thee and see thee, what
while thou seest her not. As for me, I come to thee upon an affair, wherein thou shall find thine advantage and whereby thou shalt rise to high rank
with the kings of the Jinn and rule them, even as thou rulest mankind; [and to that end I would have thee come with me and be present at the
festival of my son's circumcision; (196)] for that the Jinn are agreed upon the manifestation of thine affair.' And she answered, 'In the name of
God.'.? ? ? ? ? And on their saddles perched are warriors richly clad, That with their hands do smite on kettle-drums amain..? ? ? ? ? She hath an
eye, whose glances pierce the hearts of all mankind, Nor can cornelian with her cheeks for ruddiness compare..Then the king acquainted the people
[of his court] with the matter and said to them,' O folk, how deem ye of my looking to the issues of affairs?' And they all marvelled at his wisdom
and foresight. Then he turned to his father and said to him, 'Hadst thou looked to the issue of thine affair and dealt deliberately in that which thou
didst, there had not betided thee this repentance and grief all this time.' Then he let bring his mother and they rejoiced in each other and lived all
their days in joy and gladness. What then," continued the young treasurer, "is more grievous than the lack of looking to the issues of affairs?
Wherefore hasten thou not in the slaying of me, lest repentance betide thee and sore concern.".The folk marvelled at this story with the utmost
wonderment and the seventh officer said, 'There befell me in Alexandria the [God-]guarded a marvellous thing, [and it was that one told me the
following story]..The following story occupies the last five Nights (cxcv-cc) of the unfinished Calcutta Edition of 1814-18. The only other text of it
known to me is that published by Monsieur Langles (Paris, 1814), as an appendix to his Edition of the Voyages of Sindbad, and of this I have
freely availed myself in making the present translation, comparing and collating with it the Calcutta (1814-18) Text and filling up and correcting
omissions and errors that occur in the latter. In the Calcutta (1814-18) Text this story (Vol. II. pp. 367-378) is immediately succeeded by the Seven
Voyages of Sindbad (Vol. II. pp. 378-458), which conclude the work..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ec. Story of the Barber's Third Brother xxxii.I went forth
one day, purposing to make a journey, and fell in with a man whose wont it was to stop the way. When he came up with me, he offered to slay me
and I said to him, "I have nothing with me whereby thou mayst profit." Quoth he, "My profit shall be the taking of thy life." "What is the cause of
this?" asked I. "Hath there been feud between us aforetime?" And he answered, "No; but needs must I slay thee." Therewithal I fled from him to the
river-side; but he overtook me and casting me to the ground, sat down on my breast. So I sought help of the Sheikh El Hejjaj (156) and said to him,
"Protect me from this oppressor!" And indeed he had drawn a knife, wherewith to cut my throat, when, behold, there came a great crocodile forth
of the river and snatching him up from off my breast, plunged with him into the water, with the knife still in his hand; whilst I abode extolling the
perfection of God the Most High and rendering thanks for my preservation to Him who had delivered me from the hand of that oppressor.'.There
was once in the land [of Egypt and] the city of Cairo, [under the dynasty] of the Turks, (84) a king of the valiant kings and the exceeding mighty
Sultans, by name El Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdari. (85) He was used to storm the Islamite strongholds and the fortresses of the
Coast (86) and the Nazarene citadels, and the governor of his [capital] city was just to the folk, all of them. Now El Melik ez Zahir was
passionately fond of stories of the common folk and of that which men purposed and loved to see this with his eyes and hear their sayings with his
ears, and it befell that he heard one night from one of his story-tellers (87) that among women are those who are doughtier than men of valour and
greater of excellence and that among them are those who will do battle with the sword and others who cozen the quickest-witted of magistrates and
baffle them and bring down on them all manner of calamity; whereupon quoth the Sultan, 'I would fain hear this of their craft from one of those
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who have had to do theiewith, so I may hearken unto him and cause him tell.' And one of the story-tellers said, 'O king, send for the chief of the
police of the town.'.? ? ? ? ? How many a mirth-exciting joy amid The raiment of ill chances lies in wait!.Benou Tai, En Numan and the Arab of
the, i. 203..Mariyeh, El Abbas and, iii. 53..It befell one day that the king had occasion to make a journey; so he called his Vizier Kardan and said to
him, 'I have a trust to commit to thy care, and it is yonder damsel, my wife, the daughter of the Vizier [Zourkhan], and I desire that thou keep her
and guard her thyself, for that there is not in the world aught dearer to me than she.' Quoth Kardan in himself, 'Of a truth, the king honoureth me
with an exceeding honour [in entrusting me] with this damsel.' And he answered 'With all my heart.'.64. Haroun er Reshid and the Three Girls
dcli.Woman (The Old), the Merchant and the King, i. 265..? ? ? ? ? o. The Fifteenth Officer's Story dccccxl.Presently Aboulhusn turned to a damsel
and called to her; whereupon she came to him and he said to her, "By the protection of God, O damsel, am I Commander of the Faithful?" "Yes,
indeed," answered she; "by the protection of God thou in this time art Commander of the Faithful." Quoth he, "By Allah, thou liest, O thousandfold
strumpet!" Then he turned to the chief eunuch and called to him, whereupon he came to him and kissing the earth before him, said, "Yes, O
Commander of the Faithful." "Who is Commander of the Faithful?" asked Aboulhusn. "Thou," replied the eunuch and Aboulhusn said, "Thou liest,
thousandfold catamite that thou art!" Then he turned to another eunuch and said to him, "O my chief, (20) by the protection of God, am I
Commander of the Faithful?" "Ay, by Allah, O my lord!" answered he. "Thou in this time art Commander of the Faithful and Vicar of the Lord of
the Worlds." Aboulhusn laughed at himself and misdoubted of his reason and was perplexed at what he saw and said, "In one night I am become
Khalif! Yesterday I was Aboulhusn the Wag, and to-day I am Commander of the Faithful." Then the chief eunuch came up to him and said, "O
Commander of the Faithful, (the name of God encompass thee!) thou art indeed Commander of the Faithful and Vicar of the Lord of the Worlds!"
And the slave-girls and eunuchs came round about him, till he arose and abode wondering at his case..Would God upon that bitterest day, when my
death calls for me, i. 47.Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor, The Seventh, iii. 224..King Shah Bekht and His Vizier Er Rehwan.Thou that the dupe of
yearning art, how many a melting wight, iii. 86..? ? ? ? ? No exhorter am I to abstain from the fair, Nor to love Mecca's vale for my profit I
care;.When the Khalif returned from the chase, he betook himself to Tuhfeh's pavilion and bringing out the key, opened the door and went in to her.
She rose to receive him and kissed his hand, and he took her to his breast and seated her on his knee. Then food was brought to them and they ate
and washed their hands; after which she took the lute and sang, till Er Reshid was moved to sleep. When she was ware of this, she left singing and
told him her adventure with the Lady Zubeideh, saying, 'O Commander of the Faithful, I would have thee do me a favour and heal my heart and
accept my intercession and reject not my word, but go forthright to the Lady Zubeideh's lodging.' Now this talk befell after he had stripped himself
naked and she also had put off her clothes; and he said, 'Thou shouldst have named this before we stripped ourselves naked.' But she answered,
saying, ' O Commander of the Faithful, I did this not but in accordance with the saying of the poet in the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? He shot me with
the shafts of looks launched from an eyebrow's (138) bow; A chamberlain (139) betwixt his eyes hath driven me to despair..7. Ali ben Bekkar and
Shemsennehar clxix.So, when they had made an end of eating and drinking, the young man asked his host for the story, and he said, 'Know that in
my youth I was even as thou seest me in the matter of loathliness and foul favour; and I had brethren of the comeliest of the folk; wherefore my
father preferred them over me and used to show them kindness, to my exclusion, and employ me, in their room [in menial service], like as one
employeth slaves. One day, a she-camel of his went astray and he said to me, "Go thou forth in quest of her and return not but with her." Quoth I,
"Send other than I of thy sons." But he would not consent to this and reviled me and insisted upon me, till the matter came to such a pass with him
that he took a whip and fell to beating me. So I arose and taking a riding-camel, mounted her and sallied forth at a venture, purposing to go out into
the deserts and return to him no more. I fared on all my night [and the next day] and coming at eventide to [the encampment of] this my wife's
people, alighted down with her father, who was a very old man, and became his guest..Now he had a friend, who pretended to quickwittedness and
understanding; so he came up to him privily and said to him, 'Let me do, so I may put the change on this trickster, for I know him to be a liar and
thou art near upon having to pay the money; but I will turn suspicion from thee and say to him, "The deposit is with me and thou erredst in
imagining that it was with other than myself," and so divert him from thee.' 'Do so,' replied the merchant, 'and rid the folk of their [false]
debts.'.Now he had no treasure; but the thief believed him not and insisted upon him with threats and blows. When he saw that he got no profit of
him, he said to him, 'Swear by the oath of divorce from thy wife (247) [that thou hast nothing].' So he swore and his wife said to him, 'Out on thee!
Wilt thou divorce me? Is not the treasure buried in yonder chamber?' Then she turned to the thief and conjured him to multiply blows upon her
husband, till he should deliver to him the treasure, concerning which he had sworn falsely. So he drubbed him grievously, till he carried him to a
certain chamber, wherein she signed to him that the treasure was and that he should take it up..Now his parts and fashions pleased the Khalif and
the excellence of his composition and his frankness, and he said in himself, "I will assuredly make him my cup- companion and sitting-mate." So
he rose forthright and saying to Mesrour, "Take him up," [returned to the palace]. Accordingly, Mesrour took up Aboulhusn and carrying him to
the palace of the Khalifate, set him down before Er Reshid, who bade the slaves and slave- girls encompass him about, whilst he himself hid in a
place where Aboulhusn could not see him..'There was once an old man renowned for roguery, and he went, he and his mates, to one of the markets
and stole thence a parcel of stuffs. Then they separated and returned each to his quarter. Awhile after this, the old man assembled a company of his
fellows and one of them pulled out a costly piece of stuff and said, "Will any one of you sell this piece of stuff in its own market whence it was
stolen, that we may confess his [pre-eminence in] sharping?" Quoth the old man, "I will;" and they said, "Go, and God the Most High prosper
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thee!".? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? Before I rent my clothes, reproach me not, I pray..So saying, he went up to the princess and laying his hand upon her heart,
found it fluttering like a doveling and the life yet clinging to (112) her bosom. So he laid his hand upon her cheek, whereupon she opened her eyes
and beckoning to her maid, signed to her, as who should say, "Who is this that treadeth my carpet and transgresseth against me?" (113) "O my
lady," answered Shefikeh, "this is Prince El Abbas, for whose sake thou departest the world." When Mariyeh heard speak of El Abbas, she raised
her hand from under the coverlet and laying it upon his neck, inhaled his odour awhile. Then she sat up and her colour returned to her and they sat
talking till a third part of the night was past..When the morning morrowed and the folk came forth of the city, they found a murdered man cast
down in a corner of the burial-ground and seeing Bihkerd there, doubted not but it was he who had slain him; so they laid hands on him and carried
him up to the king and said to him, 'This fellow hath slain a man.' The king bade imprison him; [so they clapped him in prison] and he fell a-saying
in himself, what while he was in the prison, 'All that hath befallen me is of the abundance of my sins and my tyranny, for, indeed, I have slain much
people unrighteously and this is the requital of my deeds and that which I have wrought aforetime of oppression.' As he was thus pondering in
himself, there came a bird and lighted down on the coign of the prison, whereupon, of his much eagerness in the chase, he took a stone and cast it at
the bird..? ? ? ? ? Whenas mine eyes behold thee not, that day As of my life I do not reckon aye;.Old Sharper, Story of the, ii. 187..When King
Bekhtzeman heard this, his heart was comforted and he said in himself, 'I put my trust in God. If He will, I shall overcome mine enemy by the
might of God the Most High.' So he said to the folk, ' Know ye not who I am?' and they answered, ' No, by Allah.' Quoth he, 'I am King
Bekhtzeman.' When they heard this and knew that it was indeed he, they dismounted from their horses and kissed his stirrup, to do him honour, and
said to him, 'O king, why hast thou thus adventured thyself?' Quoth he, 'Indeed, my life is a light matter to me and I put my trust in God the Most
High, looking to Him for protection.' And they answered him, saying, 'May this suffice thee! We will do with thee that which is in our power and
whereof thou art worthy: comfort thy heart, for we will succour thee with our goods and our lives, and we are his chief officers and the most in
favour with him of all folk. So we will take thee with us and cause the folk follow after thee, for that the inclination of the people, all of them, is to
thee.' Quoth he, 'Do that unto which God the Most High enableth you.'.? ? ? ? ? To me your rigour love-delight, your distance nearness is; Ay, your
injustice equity, and eke your wrath consent..? ? ? ? ? I crave none other than thou for friend, beloved of my heart; So trust in my speech, for the
generous are true and trusty still..? ? ? ? ? His eyelids' sorcery from mine eyes hath banished sleep; since he From me departed, nought see I except
a drowsy fair. (137).So saying, he fell upon her and beat her with a staff of almond-wood, till she cried out, "[Help], O Muslims!" and he redoubled
the beating upon her, till the folk heard her cries and coming to her, [found] Aboulhusn beating her and saying to her, "O old woman of ill-omen,
am I not the Commander of the Faithful? Thou hast enchanted me!" When the folk heard his words, they said, "This man raveth," and doubted not
of his madness. So they came in upon him and seizing him, pinioned him and carried him to the hospital. Quoth the superintendant, "What aileth
this youth?" And they said, "This is a madman." "By Allah," cried Aboulhusn, "they lie against me! I am no madman, but the Commander of the
Faithful." And the superintendant answered him, saying, "None lieth but thou, O unluckiest of madmen!".As we stood, behold, up came the lady,
and with her a slave-girl. When she saw the young man, she said to him, "Art thou here?" And he answered, "Yes, O my lady." Quoth she, "To-day
I am bidden by this man. Wilt thou go with us?" And he replied, "Yes." Then said she, "Thou hast brought me [hither] against my will and
perforce. Wilt thou go with us in any event?" (184) "Yes, yes," answered he and we fared on, [all three,] till we came to Er Rauzeh and entered the
pavilion. The lady diverted herself awhile with viewing its ordinance and furniture, after which she put off her [walking-]clothes and sat down
[with the young man] in the goodliest and chiefest place. Then I went forth and brought them what they should eat at the first of the day; moreover,
I went out also and fetched them what they should eat at the last of the day and brought them wine and dessert and fruits and flowers. On this wise I
abode in their service, standing on my feet, and she said not unto me, "Sit," nor "Take, eat" nor "Take, drink," what while she and the young man
sat toying and laughing, and he fell to kissing her and pinching her and hopping about upon the ground and laughing..? ? ? ? ? b. The Second
Calender's Story xl.When those who were present heard this, they kissed the earth before him and offered up prayers for him and for the damsel
Shehrzad, and the vizier thanked her. Then Shehriyar made an end of the session in all weal, whereupon the folk dispersed to their dwelling-places
and the news was bruited abroad that the king purposed to marry the vizier's daughter Shehrzad. Then he proceeded to make ready the wedding
gear, and [when he had made an end of his preparations], he sent after his brother King Shahzeman, who came, and King Shehriyar went forth to
meet him with the troops. Moreover, they decorated the city after the goodliest fashion and diffused perfumes [from the censing-vessels] and
[burnt] aloes-wood and other perfumes in all the markets and thoroughfares and rubbed themselves with saffron, what while the drums beat and the
flutes and hautboys sounded and it was a notable day..When I had made an end of washing, I cried out, saying, "Harkye, my lady Rihaneh!" But
none answered me. So I went out and found her not; and indeed she had taken my clothes and that which was therein of money, to wit, four
hundred dirhems. Moreover, she had taken my turban and my handkerchief and I found not wherewithal to cover my nakedness; wherefore I
suffered somewhat than which death is less grievous and abode looking about the place, so haply I might espy wherewithal to hide my shame. Then
I sat a little and presently going up to the door, smote upon it; whereupon up came the housekeeper and I said to her, "O my sister, what hath God
done with the woman who was here?" Quoth she, "She came down but now and said, 'I am going to cover the boys with the clothes and I have left
him sleeping. If he awake, tell him not to stir till the clothes come to him.'" Then said I, "O my sister, secrets are [safe] with the worthy and the
freeborn. By Allah, this woman is not my wife, nor ever in my life have I seen her before this day!" And I recounted to her the whole affair and
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begged her to cover me, informing her that I was discovered of the privities..The dealer stood at her head and one of the merchants said, "I bid a
thousand dinars for her." Quoth another, "I bid eleven hundred dinars;" [and a third, "I bid twelve hundred"]. Then said a fourth merchant, "Be she
mine for fourteen hundred dinars." And the biddings stood still at that sum. Quoth her owner, "I will not sell her save with her consent. If she desire
to be sold, I will sell her to whom she willeth." And the slave-dealer said to him, "What is her name?" "Her name is Sitt el Milah," (11) answered
the other; whereupon the dealer said to her, "By thy leave, I will sell thee to yonder merchant for this price of fourteen hundred dinars." Quoth she,
"Come hither to me." So he came up to her and when he drew near, she gave him a kick with her foot and cast him to the ground, saying, "I will not
have that old man." The slave-dealer arose, shaking the dust from his clothes and head, and said, "Who biddeth more? Who is desirous [of
buying?]" Quoth one of the merchants, "I," and the dealer said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, shall I sell thee to this merchant?" "Come hither to me,"
answered she; but he said "Nay; speak and I will hearken to thee from my place, for I will not trust myself to thee," And she said, "I will not have
him.".Tither, The Unjust King and the, i. 273..? ? ? ? ? q. The Stolen Necklace dccccxciv.? ? ? ? ? Still by your ruined camp a dweller I abide; Ne'er
will I change nor e'er shall distance us divide..I was one day abroad on an occasion with certain of my comrades, and as we went along, we fell in
with a company of women, as they were moons, and among them one, the tallest and handsomest of them. When I saw her and she saw me, she
tarried behind her companions and waited for me, till I came up to her and bespoke her. Quoth she, "O my lord, (God favour thee!) I saw thee
prolong thy looking on me and imagined that thou knewest me. If it be thus, vouchsafe me more knowledge of thee." "By Allah," answered I, "I
know thee not, save that God the Most High hath cast the love of thee into my heart and the goodliness of thine attributes hath confounded me and
that wherewith God hath gifted thee of those eyes that shoot with arrows; for thou hast captivated me." And she rejoined, "By Allah, I feel the like
of that which thou feelest; so that meseemeth I have known thee from childhood.".The Fourteenth Night of the Month..Then he bade lodge him
near himself and was bountiful to him and took him apart and said to him, 'Expound to me the story of the phial and whence then knewest that the
water therein was that of a man, and he a stranger and a Jew, and that his ailment was indigestion?' ' It is well,' answered the weaver. ' Thou must
know that we people of Persia are skilled in physiognomy (23) and I saw the woman to be rosy-cheeked, blue-eyed and tall. Now these attributes
belong to women who are enamoured of a man and are distraught for love of him; (24) moreover, I saw her consumed [with anxiety]; wherefore I
knew that the patient was her husband. As for his strangerhood, I observed that the woman's attire differed from that of the people of the city,
wherefore I knew that she was a stranger; and in the mouth of the phial I espied a yellow rag, (25) whereby I knew that the patient was a Jew and
she a Jewess. Moreover, she came to me on the first day [of the week]; (26) and it is the Jews' custom to take pottages (27) and meats that have
been dressed overnight (28) and eat them on the Sabbath day, (29) hot and cold, and they exceed in eating; wherefore indigestion betideth them. On
this wise I was directed and guessed that which thou hast heard.'.Had we thy coming known, we would for sacrifice, i. 13..Quoth Alaeddin, "Thou
counsellest well," and locking up his shop, betook himself to the place before the citadel, where he foregathered with the drummers and pipers and
instructed them how they should do, [even as his mistress had counselled him,] promising them a handsome reward. So they answered him with
"Hearkening and obedience" and on the morrow, after the morning-prayer, he betook himself to the presence of the Cadi, who received him with
obsequious courtesy and seated him beside himself. Then he turned to him and fell to conversing with him and questioning him of matters of
selling and buying and of the price current of the various commodities that were exported to Baghdad from all parts, whilst Alaeddin replied to him
of all whereof he asked him..Accordingly, the king bade fetch the girl [and she came]. Then there befell that which befell of his foregathering with
the elder sister, and when he went up to his couch, that he might sleep, the younger sister said to the elder, 'I conjure thee by Allah, O my sister, an
thou be not asleep, tell us a story of thy goodly stories, wherewithal we may beguile the watches of our night, against morning come and parting.'
'With all my heart,' answered she and fell to relating to her, whilst the king listened. Her story was goodly and delightful, and whilst she was in the
midst of telling it, the dawn broke. Now the king's heart clave to the hearing of the rest of the story; so he respited her till the morrow, and when it
was the next night, she told him a story concerning the marvels of the lands and the extraordinary chances of the folk, that was yet stranger and
rarer than the first. In the midst of the story, the day appeared and she was silent from the permitted speech. So he let her live till the ensuing night,
so he might hear the completion of the story and after put her to death..When it was the time of the evening meal, the king repaired to the
sitting-chamber and summoning the vizier, sought of him the story he had promised him; and the vizier said, "They avouch, O king, that.I went out
one night to the house of one of my friends and when it was the middle of the night, I sallied forth alone [to go home]. When I came into the road, I
espied a sort of thieves and they saw me, whereupon my spittle dried up; but I feigned myself drunken and staggered from side to side, crying out
and saying, "I am drunken." And I went up to the walls right and left and made as if I saw not the thieves, who followed me till I reached my house
and knocked at the door, when they went away..Presently, the sharper came to the ruin, rejoicing in that which he deemed he should get, and dug in
the place, but found nothing and knew that the idiot had tricked him. So he buffeted his face, for chagrin, and fell to following the other
whithersoever he went, so he might get what was with him, but availed not unto this, for that the idiot knew what was in his mind and was certified
that he spied upon him, [with intent to rob him]; so he kept watch over himself. Now, if the sharper had considered [the consequences of] haste and
that which is begotten of loss therefrom, he had not done thus. Nor," continued the vizier, "is this story, O king of the age, rarer or more
extraordinary or more diverting than the story of Khelbes and his wife and the learned man and that which befell between them.".? ? ? ? ? But for
the spying of the eyes [ill-omened,] we had seen Wild cattle's eyes and antelopes' tresses of sable sheen..As for King Shehriyar, he marvelled at
a-final-reckoning-a-tale-of-bush-life-in-australia.pdf
Page 5/9

A Final Reckoning A Tale Of Bush Life In Australia

Shehrzad with the utmost wonder and drew her near to his heart, of his much love for her; and she was magnified in his eyes and he said in himself,
"By Allah, the like of this woman is not deserving of slaughter, for indeed the time affordeth not her like. By Allah, I have been heedless of mine
affair, and had not God overcome me with His mercy and put this woman at my service, so she might adduce to me manifest instances and truthful
cases and goodly admonitions and edifying traits, such as should restore me to the [right] road, [I had come to perdition!]. Wherefore to God be the
praise for this and I beseech Him to make my end with her like unto that of the vizier and Shah Bekht." Then sleep overcame the king and glory be
unto Him who sleepeth not!.Then they went on a little, and thieves met them and despoiling them of that which remained with them, stripped them
of their raiment and took the children from them; whereupon the woman wept and said to her husband, 'O man, put away from thee this folly and
arise, let us follow the thieves, so haply they may have compassion on us and restore the children to us.' 'O woman,' answered he, 'have patience,
for he who doth evil shall be requited with evil and his wickedness shall revert upon him. Were I to follow them, most like one of them would take
his sword and smite off my head and slay me; but have patience, for the issue of patience is praised.' Then they fared on till they drew near a village
in the land of Kirman, and by it a river of water. So he said to his wife, 'Abide thou here, whilst I enter the village and look us out a place wherein
we may take up our lodging.' And he left her by the water and entered the village..Now the king had a brother, who envied him and would fain
have been in his place; and when he was weary of looking for his death and the term of his life seemed distant unto him, he took counsel with
certain of his partisans and they said, 'The vizier is the king's counsellor and but for him, there would be left the king no kingdom.' So the king's
brother cast about for the ruin of the vizier, but could find no means of accomplishing his design; and when the affair grew long upon him, he said
to his wife, 'What deemest thou will advantage us in this?' Quoth she, 'What is it?' And he replied, 'I mean in the matter of yonder vizier, who
inciteth my brother to devoutness with all his might and biddeth him thereto, and indeed the king is infatuated with his counsel and committeth to
him the governance of all things and matters.' Quoth she, 'Thou sayst truly; but how shall we do with him?' And he answered, 'I have a device, so
thou wilt help me in that which I shall say to thee.' Quoth she, 'Thou shall have my help in whatsoever thou desirest.' And he said, 'I mean to dig
him a pit in the vestibule and dissemble it artfully.'.? ? ? ? ? In my soul the fire of yearning and affliction rageth aye; Lo, I burn with love and
longing; nought in answer can I say..'A great theft had been committed in the city and I was cited, (139) I and my fellows. Now it was a matter of
considerable value and they (140) pressed hard upon us; but we obtained of them some days' grace and dispersed in quest of the stolen goods. As
for me, I sallied forth with five men and went round about the city that day; and on the morrow we fared forth [into the suburbs]. When we came a
parasang or two parasangs' distance from the city, we were athirst; and presently we came to a garden. So I went in and going up to the
water-wheel, (141) entered it and drank and made the ablution and prayed. Presently up came the keeper of the garden and said to me, "Out on
thee! Who brought thee into this water-wheel?" And he cuffed me and squeezed my ribs till I was like to die. Then he bound me with one of his
bulls and made me turn in the water-wheel, flogging me the while with a cattle whip he had with him, till my heart was on fire; after which he
loosed me and I went out, knowing not the way..Picture, The Prince who fell in love with the, i. 256..The Tenth Day..? ? ? ? ? All things, indeed,
that betide to you are fore-ordered of God; Yet still in your deeds is the source to which their fulfilment is due..Damascus is all gardens decked for
the pleasance of the eyes, iii. 9..? ? ? ? ? Upon the table of her cheek beauty hath writ, "Alack, Her charms! 'Twere well thou refuge sought'st with
God incontinent." (119).? ? ? ? ? a. The King and his Vizier's Wife dcccclxxx.Dadbin (King) and his Viziers, Story of, i. 104..On the morrow, she
said to the old man, "Get thee to the money-changer and fetch me the ordinary." So he repaired to the money-changer and delivered him the
message, whereupon he made ready meat and drink, as of his wont, [with which the old man returned to the damsel and they ate till they had
enough. When she had eaten,] she sought of him wine and he went to the Jew and fetched it. Then they sat down and drank; and when she grew
drunken, she took the lute and smiting it, fell a-singing and chanted the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Physician Douban iv.A certain
assessor was one day taken with a woman and much people assembled before his house and the lieutenant of police and his men came to him and
knocked at the door. The assessor looked out of window and seeing the folk, said, "What aileth you?" Quoth they, "[Come,] speak with the
lieutenant of police such an one." So he came down and they said to him, "Bring forth the woman that is with thee." Quoth he, "Are ye not
ashamed? How shall I bring forth my wife?" And they said, "Is she thy wife by contract (118) or without contract?" ["By contract,"] answered he,
"according to the Book of God and the Institutes of His Apostle." "Where is the contract?" asked they; and he replied, "Her contract is in her
mother's house." Quoth they, "Arise and come down and show us the contract." And he said to them, "Go from her way, so she may come forth."
Now, as soon as he got wind of the matter, he had written the contract and fashioned it after her fashion, to suit with the case, and written therein
the names of certain of his friends as witnesses and forged the signatures of the drawer and the wife's next friend and made it a contract of marriage
with his wife and appointed it for an excuse. (119) So, when the woman was about to go out from him, he gave her the contract that be had forged,
and the Amir sent with her a servant of his, to bring her to her father. So the servant went with her and when she came to her door, she said to him,
"I will not return to the citation of the Amir; but let the witnesses (120) present themselves and take my contract.".Solomon, David and, i. 275..? ? ?
? ? Though Fortune whiles to thee belike may be unjust, Her seasons change and man's excused if he transgress..So she opened the door to him and
brought him in. Then she seated him at the upper end of the room and set food before him. So he ate and drank and lay with her and swived her.
Then she sat down in his lap and they toyed and laughed and kissed till the day was half spent, when her husband came home and she could find
nothing for it but to hide the singer in a rug, in which she rolled him up. The husband entered and seeing the place disordered (194) and smelling
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the odour of wine, questioned her of this. Quoth she, 'I had with me a friend of mine and I conjured her [to drink with me]; so we drank a jar [of
wine], she and I, and she went away but now, before thy coming in.' Her husband, (who was none other than the singer's friend the druggist, that
had invited him and fed him), deemed her words true and went away to his shop, whereupon the singer came forth and he and the lady returned to
their sport and abode on this wise till eventide, when she gave him money and said to him, 'Come hither to-morrow in the forenoon.' 'It is well,'
answered he and departed; and at nightfall he went to the bath..? ? ? ? ? Th' Amir (quoth it) am I whose charms are still desired; Absent or present,
all in loving me consent..Now the magistrate knew of the theft of the pearls; so he bade clap the merchant in prison. Accordingly they imprisoned
him and flogged him, and he abode in the prison a whole year, till, by the ordinance of God the Most High, the Master of Police arrested one of the
divers aforesaid and imprisoned him in the prison where the merchant lay. He saw the latter and knowing him, questioned him of his case;
whereupon he told them his story and that which had befallen him, and the diver marvelled at the sorriness of his luck. So, when he came forth of
the prison, he acquainted the Sultan with the merchant's case and told him that it was he who had given him the pearls. The Sultan bade bring him
forth of the prison and questioned him of his story, whereupon he told him all that had befallen him and the Sultan pitied him and assigned him a
lodging in his own palace, together with an allowance for his living..When the king heard this from the vizier, he bade him go away [and he
withdrew to his house]..? ? ? ? ? g. King Bihkerd cccclxiv.? ? ? ? ? Look at the moss-rose, on its branches seen, Midmost its leafage, covered all
with green..O thou that questionest the lily of its scent, ii. 256..I swear by his life, yea, I swear by the life of my love without peer, iii. 21.
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